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GOVERNMENT OF GOA
DIRECTORATE OF HIGHER EDUCATION
SCERT Building, Porvorim-Goa.
Tel:2415585/2410824 Email: dir-dhe.goa@nic.in

No. Dev/ Pre-Post Matric Scholarship/104/202 22004, 08103 [11/2022

To,

1. The Registrar, Goa University, Taleigao Plateau, Goa
2. The Principals of all Aided and Government Colleges.

Sub : Regarding up gradation of secured URL i.e.
swportal.goa.gov.in developed by ITG for Pre and
Post Matric Scholarship Schemes through Social
Welfare Portal

Sir/Madam,

I am directed to forward herewith letter dated 19/10/2022
received from the Dircctor of Social Welfare, Panaji-Goa, on the
subject cited above and to request you to disseminate the new URL
https://swportal.goa.gov.in. among the students of your institute to
ensure that, large number of students apply for the scheme through the said

scholarship scholarship portal.

Asst. Director (Development)

Encl : as above
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DIRECTORATE OF SOCIAL WELFARE, _ }J‘)
18™ JUNE ROAD, PANAJI-GOA :
Phone: (0832)- 2223784, 2232257, Fax : (0832)/2228172
No. 61-31-2021-22-BC/DSW )35'78? Date: | § /10/2022
To,
1. The Director, e
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2. The Director,
Directorate of Technical education,
Porvorim — Goa.
2 3. The Director
‘)/?/ . e Dire S
(\\9\ Directorate of Education,
9 Porvorim — Goa

SUB :regarding up gradation of secured URL i.e swportal.goa.gov.in developed
by ITG for Pre and Post Matric Scholarship Schemes through Social Welfare
Portal.

Sir / Madam,

With reference to above context it is informed that, the Department has
developed State portal www.swportal.goa.gov.in. for Pre Matric and Post Matric
Scholarship for SC/OBC/EBC and DNT which is now upgraded secure URL as
https://swportal.goa.gov.in.

In view of the above, it is requested kindly disseminate about the new
URL mentioned above among the students of /Schools/Colleges/Institution that
are coming under your Administrative Control. The students will have to apply
for the Pre and Post Matric Scholarship through the new URL i.e
https://swportal.goa.gov.in.

The last date to apply for the scheme is 15/11/2022 and the institutions
will have to scrutinize the same and send the applications to this Department
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on or before 30/11/2022 through online portal. It may please be noted that h
the portal will not be accessible beyond the said date under any circumstances.
It is further requested to spread awareness about the URL among the students
to ensure that the large number of students apply for the scheme through the
scholarship portal.

Yours faithfully,

(Sanctfa Kamat]

Director of Social Welfare &
Ex-Officio Addl. Secretary

Copy to:-

1. The office copy
2. Guard file.



